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Hello,

I am writing to express my support for the Karl’s development at Fisherman’s Wharf. I
wasn't excited at first, but now I see the vision and think it fits the needs of the
community and will be a terrific attraction for both tourists and visitors!

This area used to be so vibrant (I've been here 30+ years) and I hope to see it well-
cared for once again. Kudos for moving forward with the visionary process.

Thank you,
Julie Carobine
1234 Bayside Cir
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